
 

 

ST ALOYSIUS CATHOLIC SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL 

School Library      
228 Avondale Ave    
Principal: Shona Gracey          
St Aloysius Catholic School    
Stratford, ON                 
staloysius@hpcdsb.ca                 
N5A 6N4                
CSAC Chair:  Tennile Mogk 
519-271-3636 / Fax: 519-271-3617     

Agenda ~ June 17, 2021 ~ 7:00 pm  

1. Welcome and Prayer:         7:00 
Catholic School Advisory Council Prayer 

God, the source of every good gift, 

Grant us Your Spirit to guide us in our responsibilities as a School Council. 

May we work together in harmony for the common good; 

May we listen to one another in a spirit of genuine respect; 

May we encourage and reverence one another’s unique talents; 

May we use the gifts of the Spirit in creative Christian leadership; 

May we approach our decision-making through discernment and prayer; 

May we respond effectively to the needs of the children in our care. 

God of Love, May Your blessings radiate from us to others as we strive to do Your will, 

We ask this through Jesus Christ, the Light of the World.  Amen. 

 

2. Call to Order & Recording of Attendance:       7:05 

In Attendance : Andrea Leroux, Michael Mooney, Shona Gracey, Katie Gregory Mooney, 

Cindy Blue, Marg Brickman, Michelle Enright, Alissa Bartlett, Denise Holloway, Sarah Elliott, 

Tennille Mogk 



 

 

 



 

 

Regrets: ? 

Guest: Mark Oliver 

 

3. Welcome Mark Oliver from Adanac Images 

Review of material sent from Shona. 

- - Work with each school to see what they are comfortable with regarding submissions. 

16 options fro 7-42 dollars. Taxes included in all of the prices. 

- Can do digital backgrounds as well as traditional backgrounds. 

- Can do yearbooks 

- Typicaly picture day, 1 hour before school starts. Run an organzed school days…no stu-

dents to help. Statistics – current average buy rate for 62 schools is just over 80 percent, re-

takes are about 5 percent. Pay the school a 10 percent of sales (net).  

- Fundraiswer - $25 sitting fee is requested – all goes to school. 

- Roof top calendar photo – can sell back to school community $5 – school keep proceeds of 

the sale. 

- Earliest date can be November 8th…but pics will be back before Christmas break. Retakes 

will be done before will done before Christmas and pictures will be delivered before Christ-

mas. 

- Asked the question to see what the professionalism of the company reflects. 

- Vote 

o Motion to accept Adanac Images 

▪ Micheal first 

▪ Paul Seconded 

▪ Approved 100 percent vote. 

4.  Welcome Andrea Leroux 

- Comes from St. Mikes and St. Annes (worked in guidance) 

- Grew up in Thunder Bay – Port Arthur 

- Been in HPCDSB school board for 25 years 

- Certified Grief Recovery Specialist 

- Very excited to come to St. Als and work there. 

- If you have questions, please let me know. 

- Excited to get to know how our children. 

5.  Treasurer’s Financial Report & Approval of Financial Report ~ Sarah 



 

 

- Account is $1861.64 is current balance (will move forward) 

- Still have $1001.34 remains in trust for sound system in gym. 

- Plaques remain to be purchased/updates – don’t have invoice then 

- Sweatshirs for graduation – came to $800 – used student enhancement fund. 

-       

6. Principal’s Report & Business Arising from Report ~ 

- Class planners for 21-22 is here and hot off the press 

- As of right now: 

o Planner in September may look very different than right now 

o Jk/Sk 

o Sk 1 

o 2 

o ¾ 

o 5 

o 6 

o 7 

o 8 

o Maintaining at 9, but note lots can change in September. 

- Last day of school was 28th, PD ist the 29th. 

- Monday July 5th, HVAC system is coming in. ~1.4 million dollar upgrade to occur to the 

school over the summer.  

- Bought a picnic table with grants (3K) provided by government that needed to be spent for 

outside activities. This will allow school provide a class to go outside and do outdoor learn-

ing. More balls also purchased for ouside 

- Grad – Porch picture occured for grads, family pics could be taken, with a donation tot he 

food banks. Pictures taken by  

- All grads going to St. Mikes in the Fall. 

- Parent leaving St. Als every year supported. This year Grace Culliton Award replaced with 

Art of Grace Award for a child that have accelled in the arts.  

- Instead of male and female athlete – did physical education award. 

- Student numbers: 13 jks coming in. 29 leaving grade 8. 

- Wed June 23 is last day of syncrounous learning. This is done to allow chrome books to be 

returned to the schools. 



 

 

- Time will start on June 24 at 10:30 to drop off chrome books and pick up report cards. If 

sick, please stay home. 

7.   Parish Report- Marg Brickman 

- Churches are open starting Tuesday this week. Fr. Chris is leaving. Fr. Dick is returning as a 

retiree to help out as a little bit. Fr. Don is coming from London. Also welcoming a Semina-

rian to our local parishes.         

8. Closing Prayer: Our Father ~ All          

9. Meeting Adjourned:           

**Next Meeting:   

Virtual Meetin - September 16, 2021, 7pm 

 


